
Board of Health Meeting 
Monday, March 28, 2022 @ 12:00 PM – Board Room 

Minutes 
 

Call to Order and Roll Call 
Dr. Stephen Hickman called to order the regular meeting of the Board of Health of Canton City Public 
Health (CCPH) on Monday, March 28, 2022 at 12:01 PM with a quorum present.  
A roll call found the following Board members present: Dr. Hickman, Patrick Wyatt, Cleo Lucas Dr. Amy 
Lakritz and Dr. Jim Johns. 
Staff members present:  James Adams, Sean Green, Christi Allen, Christina Henning, Diane Thompson, 
Annie Butusov, Amanda Archer, Robert Knight, Joshua Wallace, Gus Dria, Serena Draper Hendershot, 
Kaelyn Boyd, Jordan Mastrocola and Sade Tyson. 

Introduction of New Staff 
Jim Adams introduced Serena Draper Hendershot, Community Health Equity Coordinator, to the Board.  

Amanda Archer introduced Kaelyn Boyd, Community Epidemiologist I, and Jordan Mastrocola, 
Community Health Educator, to the Board.  

Dawn Miller introduced Sade Tyson, THRIVE Neighborhood Navigator, to the Board.  

Unfinished Business 
Jim Adams mentioned the THRIVE 2021 Stark County OEI Annual Report that was initially discussed 
during the January 2022 meeting and again at the February 2022 meeting. Mr. Adams informed the Board 
that Dawn Miller provided a strategic plan to address infant mortality in her THRIVE report for this 
meeting.      

Approve February 28, 2022 Board of Health Meeting Minutes 
Dr. Johns moved and Mr. Wyatt seconded a motion to approve the February 28, 2022 Board of Health 
meeting minutes. Motion carried unanimously.  

Salary Structure Study Update by Daniel Richardson 
Jim Adams introduced Daniel Richardson of Richardson Compensation Consultants to the Board. Mr. 
Richardson is working with the health department to evaluate its salary structure and develop a point 
factor system. Mr. Richardson provided an update to the Board on the progress of the point factor system. 
 
The Board requested that they be provided with copies of the second draft of the point factor design once 
it is completed and then meet informally to discuss prior to the scheduled April meeting. Jim Adams 
informed the Board that the second draft will be finished within the next couple of weeks and an informal 
meeting (potentially via Microsoft TEAMS) labeled as a “work session” will be scheduled for April 8, 
2022 at 12:00pm.  

Approve List of Bills - $155,425.67 
Mr. Wyatt moved and Mrs. Lucas seconded a motion to approve the list of bills totaling $155,425.80. A 
roll call to vote was taken:  
Dr. Hickman – Yes Mr. Wyatt – Yes Dr. Johns - Yes 
Dr. Lakritz – Yes Mrs. Lucas – Yes        
Motion carried unanimously.  












